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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF EL SALVADOR OFFERING 

TO HOST THE XIX INTER-AMERICAN TRAVEL CONGRESS
\PERMANENT MISSION OF EL SALVADOR
TO THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

Note Verbale 188/2010

The Permanent Mission of El Salvador to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the General Secretariat of the Organization, Executive Secretariat for Integral Development, with reference to the interest expressed recently by our country’s Minister of Tourism, in relation to hosting the Inter-American Travel Congress.

Accordingly, the Permanent Mission is forwarding herewith a copy of the official letter from the Minister of Tourism of El Salvador, Mr. José Napoleón Duarte, to the Secretary General of the Organization, Mr. José Miguel Insulza, making the official offer to host the Inter-American Travel Congress in the city of San Salvador, from September 29-30, 2011.

The Permanent Mission of El Salvador avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the General Secretariat the assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., July 24, 2010

To the

General Secretariat

Executive Secretariat for Integral Development Organization of American States 

Washington, D.C.

1400 16th. Street NW Suite 100, Washington, DC., 20036 Tel. (202)467-0054 Fax (202) 232-4806 moea@rree.qob.sv
José Napoleón Duarte Durán
Minister of Tourism


San Salvador, July 21, 2010

Ref.: MI-DESP-356-2010


Subject: Confirmation of the dates of the Inter-American Travel Congress 

DEAR SECRETARY GENERAL:

I am pleased to write you with reference to the my productive visit to Washington, D.C., this past May, when I held a cordial working meeting with Ambassador Alfonso Quiñónez, Executive Secretary for Integral Development.

Through my discussions with Ambassador Quiñónez and his team I was able to appreciate the broad range of the work carried out by the OAS in our countries in the interest of integral development and hemispheric cooperation. It is therefore appropriate for me to reiterate the political importance that President Mauricio Funes’ government places on those processes within the hemispheric context. 

In view of the foregoing, and as part of my duties in holding the Tourism portfolio, I am hereby letting you know of El Salvador’s interest in hosting the Inter-American Travel Congress, recognizing that tourism is vital to development and buoyant economies in countries that are working every day seeking to deliver full development for our societies.

To this end, our country stands ready to begin the preparatory work for the meeting, in accordance with procedures established by the Organization, which event it would be hosting in the city of San Salvador, from September 29 to 30, 2011.

Sincerely,

His Excellency

José Miguel Insulza

Secretary General

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.

Alameda Dr. Manue1EnriqueAraujo, Edif. y Pj. Carbonel N.1, Col. Roma.
San Salvador, El Salvador, Centro América.
Tel: (503) 2243-7835 Fax: (503) 2223-6120
www.elsalvador.travel
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